
 

 
 

 

  

 
CHIEF OFFICER’S REPORT TO THE MORAY INTEGRATION JOINT BOARD 

ON 31 October 2019 
 

 

Moray Childrens and Families Social Work Services and Criminal Justice 
Services 
 
At a special meeting of the Moray Council on 25 September 2019 the council 
approved the proposal to move to a revised management structure.  This change 
proposes delegation to the Moray Integration Joint Board (MIJB) Children and 
Families and Criminal Justice Social Work Services.  The process now is one of 
bringing a paper setting out the timeline and delegation process to the NHS Board 
and MIJB for formal agreement in principle.  The process thereafter will be to work 
through the legal aspects of delegation, apply due diligence in terms of the services 
delegated and the financial arrangements working to a revised integration scheme.  
A paper will be presented at the meeting of the MIJB in November 2019 and at the 
NHS Grampian Board on the 5th December 2019. 
 
Further information contact pamela.dudek@moray.gov.uk 
 
Grampian Wide Strategy Developments 
  
The three Integration Joint Boards (IJBs) (Aberdeen City, Aberdeenshire and Moray) 
in the North East of Scotland received a paper in June 2019 considering hosted 
services and “large hospital-based services”.  Work is progressing regarding Mental 
Health & Learning Disability, Palliative & End of Life Care and Care of Older People.  
Work is also about to commence on the Respiratory Pathway.   
  
The pathway of care for respiratory patients will, it is hoped, lead to improved 
outcomes as a result of this exercise. The overall approach to this planning process 
is that the level of resource is fixed and that there is no additional funding. There is 
scope for the resources to be used differently as a result of changes in the pathway 
of care. It is not possible at the inception to know how these resource flows may be 
modified but all three IJBs and NHS Grampian should be prepared for potential 
changes in the future.  
  
Workshops are planned for November and December 2019 and a full 
Commissioning Brief is available and can be circulated as required. 
 
All these areas of work will come back to the MIJB at the point of completion of the 
review process for consideration and any decision making required. 
 
For further information contact:  pamela.dudek@moray.gov.uk 
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Prevention 
 
Be Active Life Long Groups, Vintage Teas and Boogie in the Bar all activities 
organised in partnership, have had a fairly successful year of recognition.  To date 
they have achieved the following awards: 
 

Age Scotland Patrick Brooks Award for Best Partnership Work 2019 Moray 
Over 60 Daytime Community Disco “Boogie in the Bar”  
 

Health and Social Care Alliance Scotland, Self-Management Project of the 
Year 2019 Be Active Life Long (BALL) Group Moray   

 
NHS Scotland Health of the Population Award and NHS Scotland People’s 
Choice Award 2017 Moray Community Health and Wellbeing Vintage Tea 
Parties   
 
At the moment Moray over 60 Daytime Community Disco “Boogie in the Bar” has 
earned a finalist place in the Scottish Health Awards, Healthier Lifestyle 2019.  
The ceremony takes place on the 14th November 2019.   
 
For further information contact:  carmen.gillies@moray.gov.uk or 
laura.sutherland@nhs.net  
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